
  

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: 
 

Mayor and City Council 

From: 
 

Tiffany Siegel, Capital Projects Manager 

Date: 
 

September 29, 2025 

Subject: 
 

Approval of a Lighting Services Agreement with Georgia Power for 
Lighting on Old Spring House Lane 

 
 
ACTION 
Authorize the Mayor, City Manager, or designee to execute a lighting services agreement with 
Georgia Power to install and maintain lighting on Old Spring House Lane from Chamblee 
Dunwoody Road to Georgetown Square. 
 
SUMMARY 
The Old Spring House Lane Path capital project construction contract was approved by City 
Council on July 28, 2025. This Lighting Services Agreement covers the cost of materials and 
installation of lights for the Old Spring House Lane Path. The city has worked with Georgia 
Power to develop a lighting plan for this project that includes 13 post top mounted lights that 
will be located on the south side of Old Spring House Lane. The lighting will match the lighting 
recently installed on Chamblee Dunwoody Road and is necessary to meet minimum lighting for 
a shared-use path. 
 
The proposed Lighting Services Agreement between the city and Georgia Power includes an 
installation cost of approximately $120,000 and an ongoing monthly cost of $372.32 for 
maintenance and energy costs.  The proposal is valid until 10/8/2025 after which time Georgia 
Power has advised that a 20% price increase will be going into effect. 
 
FUNDING 
The funding for these lights will be covered in the SPLOST budget for Project SP1-1833 Old 
Spring House Lane Path. The monthly cost will be added to the city’s commercial streetlight 
special assessment district.   
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
Authorize the Mayor, City Manager, or designee to execute a lighting services agreement with 
Georgia Power to install and maintain pedestrian lighting on Old Spring House Lane from 
Chamblee Dunwoody Road to Georgetown Square. 
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